



Wittenberg University

## Student Senate Minutes

### *SENATE MEETING AGENDA*

On Tuesday, November 4, 2025, at XXXp.m., in the Offices of Student Senate, the Student Senate held a meeting with the following persons present:

#### Call to Order/Roll Call:

- a. *Tardus:* Green
- b. *in Absentia:* Burnside, Pantalone, Muhammad, Helton, Weik, Peterson

### **10/28 Minutes Approved**

#### Officer Reports:

- Lowry, President
  - UHB update
    - The following was sent to Kristina Bryant for the UHB training:
      - Senior Class Representative: Katie Lowry \*
      - Junior Class Representative: Sydney Werner \*
      - Sophomore Class Representative: Hannah Peterson
      - Freshman Class Representative: Hana Kessler
      - Additional student interest: Taylor Butts, Kiara Haislip, and Max Green.

- Reminder of Student Senate's Role
  - Student Senate input form.
  - Would Tuesday, December 2 from 7 – 8 p.m. work for the student listening session for SOAR.
- Werner, Vice President
  - No Report
- Haislip, Treasurer
  - Katie Stotsky emailed about funding dodgeball tournament
    - Asking for \$320
- Butts, Secretary
  - No report
- Patton, Faculty Student Coordinator
  - Confirming the Students Available for Faculty meetings:
    - Claire Patton (Faculty-Student Coordinator)
    - Katie Lowry (President)
    - Avery Livingston (Diversity Senator)
    - Peyton Archer (Student Organizations)
    - ~~Senna Muhammad (Diversity Senator)~~
    - Sydney Werner (Vice President)
      - Hailey Mulvihill (Greek Senator)
  - My minutes are on Teams after the meeting in the faculty meetings folder.  
Reminder, the next Faculty meeting is Next Month, December 2 at 4:00!
  - Confirming Students to Committees:
    - EPC (Educational Policies Committee)
      - Meets on Thursdays at 4:00 p.m. Dr. Zembar is the chair.
      - Claire Patton and Katie Lowry
        - GERM 492: Internship in Wittenberg, Germany is now a 1-4 credit internship.
        - In the Faculty Meeting, EXPR-100 P was re-named "Professional Experience" instead of "Professional Development" which I have previously reported.
    - GEAC (General Education Advisory Committee)

- Meets on Wednesdays 4:10-5:10. Dr. Cline is the chair.
  - Claire Patton and Avery Livingston
    - We are still discussing culminating reflection papers from the class of 2025 and reviewing LO1's rubric, LO2 and LO10.
  - DAC (Diversity Advisory Committee). 2 (one of whom represents the McClain Center and is selected by the student organizations in the McClain Center)
    - Avery Livingston and Senna Muhammad
  - PRAC
    - I need one more student. Time and Chair TBD.
  - International and Field Studies
    - Dr. Rosenberg is the chair. We need 3 students:
      - At least one whom is an international student
      - At least one with experience in field study or study away program
- Harper, Senior Class Representative
  - Taco bout signups and e-mails
  - Looking for underclassmen help for the Taco 'Bout It event
  - Planning talked with red threads for future designs
  - Attended the past play held at the theatre and enjoyed my experience and encourage more people to attend other performances
- Burnside, Senior Class Representative
  - SENIORS! PLEASE sign up for the "Let's Taco 'Bout It' event that Moose and I are hosting. The registration closes on Thursday. The link to sign up is in the bio of our class instagram (wittenberg\_2026) and I sent it in the group me. PLEASE have all your friends register as well.
  - Hopefully a campus email will be sent out, may have already been sent out at this point.

□ Looking for underclassmen to help out with the event, especially juniors.

Please let me know if anyone is interested/available. It is November 10<sup>th</sup> in Founders from 7-8:30pm.

- Pantalone, Public Relations

□ No Report

- Livingston, Diversity

□ Mi Gente

- Dia de los Muertos event

- Fun but a little turnout.
    - Ofrenda will be on display in McClain for people to add photos to it.

- Muhammad, Diversity

□ No report

- Archer, Student Organizations

□ Katie Stotsky is working to put together an organization food drive November 17-21<sup>st</sup>

- Thinking of \$200 dollar prize for org with most canned goods collected

□ Basketball Club presentation

- Mulvihill, Fraternity and Sorority Life

□ The Trick-or-Greek event on October 30<sup>th</sup> was canceled due to continuous rain the entire day.

- We have lots of candy that Student Involvement purchased for this event, so I am working with Katie Stotsky and Zach Ogle to plan a new event to use the candy (potentially philanthropic and will be open to all Greek Life)

- The next President Round Table meeting is this Friday, November 7<sup>th</sup> at 2:00pm in Shouvlín 203. We will be discussing chapter elections and facilities. I will attach the meeting minutes in Teams after the meeting!
  - Reached out to Zach Ogle to introduce myself as well
- Green, Interfaith Senator
  - No report
- Helton, Student Athletics Senator
  - No S.A.A.C. meeting this week
    - I spoke with Megan and she brought all student concerns to Katie Robinson.
    - I checked in with the representatives of the swim team and asked if there were any problems regarding team culture/coaching and both reps report anything.
    - At the next S.A.A.C. Meeting, I will ask all the reps if there are any more issues.
  - Home Game this Week:
    - 11/5 Women's Volleyball against Marietta
- Mefford, GSDA Senator
  - No report
- Monroe, Class Representative 2027
  - No report
- Weik, Class Representative 2027
  - No Report
- Clark, Class Representative 2028
  - No report
- Peterson, Class Representative 2028
  - No report

- Kessler, First Year Class Representative
  - Tomorrow, 11/5, there is an AI ethics workshop from 4-5pm
- Stanley, First Year Class Representative
  - No Report
- Garrett Scales, Advisor
  - No Report

### **Committee Reports:**

- Report of the Student Life Committee
  - Still holding on the Student Life Committee meeting as SAAC did not meet.
- Report of the CBS Friendsgiving Ad Hoc Committee
  - An email was sent on 11/4 to those who will be serving on the Friendsgiving planning committee. This committee will be meeting in the next week.

### **Open Forum:**

- Women's Volleyball Team won conference, so we will be hosting the NCAC tournament

### **Unfinished Business:**

- Amendment to the Student Government Section of the Constitution
  - Motion approved
- Article IV, Section 2; Article IV Section 2, B; Article IV, Section 1; Article IV, Section 1, G
  - Moving of Student Involvement Senator to Executive position.
  - Motion approved
- Article 2 Section 5, and the removal of the Witten'burbs and RHA senator.

- Motion approved
- Tabled: Basketball Club constitution, bylaws, and approval.
  - Tabled again

**New Business:**

- \$320 to the Dodgeball Tournament.
  - Motion did not pass
  - Abstaining: Katie Lowry
- Article IV, Section 2, B, Point 3: a
  - Fraternity and Sorority Life Senator to remain a neutral party.
  - Article IV, Section 5, B, Point 2
  - Abstaining: Katie Lowry

**Announcements:**

**Adjournment:**

- a. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15, following a motion by Lowry and second by Harper.